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Review dates are shown for 
parts of the project that are 
making progress.  Should we 
be concerned to see no 
review date for the MAV?

One vs Two landers (for delivering MAV and fetch rover to Mars) is all 
about how heavy the MAV ends up being, still a significant unknown.



Mr. Gramling explained that industry will build the whole MAV as the Independent Review Board 
recommended in mid-2020 (versus NASA-MSFC as previously expected).  He noted that the solid 
rocket motors from Northrop-Grumman (the old Thiokol plant in Maryland) will be furnished to the 
company that builds the whole MAV, and he noted that NASA is now working on putting together 
the system contract.  He did not name a contractor or indicate a start date.

The MAV will be a “system procurement.”



MSR total spending above sums to about $3.5 billion.  Considering that the Mars helicopter project cost 
$85 million, and the MAV solid rocket motor contract is a similar amount, the whole MAV could easily 
be ten times more work, about a quarter of U.S. spending for MSR.  Does that seem about right?


